Igo-Ono School
March 13, 2024
11:45 a.m.
Site Council Minutes

Members Present:  Kim Miller, Andy Mills, Karina Haught-Steele, Cindy Silva, Jackee Clower
Members Absent:  Rayna Velarde, Mary-Jane McDonald, Sheena Farmer
Meeting was called to order at 11:48 a.m.
Minutes from the previous Site Council meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Karina Haught-Steele and seconded by Cindy Silva to approve the minutes as written.  The motion carried unanimously.

The School Plan for Student Achievement was reviewed briefly.  No changes to the plan have been necessary since it was approved in November.  Good progress is being made on spending the funds as allocated.  Council members had no questions following the review of the plan.

The School Accountability Report Card (SARC) was reviewed.  Kim Miller explained that the SARC is created following a state template and that much of the data is pre-populated.  Council members were invited to use the provided link to review the SARC.  Members had no questions, but were invited to contact the principal if questions arise as they review the SARC in more detail after the meeting.

Igo-Ono School is currently in our final year of a three-year Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP).  Principal Kim Miller briefly reviewed the plan, pointing out where different types of information can be found.  An opportunity was provided for council members to ask questions.  Council members were also encouraged to contact Kim Miller with any questions that arise as they continue to review the plan.  Kim Miller then shared that the district is currently in the planning phase of our next three year LCAP, which will be in effect from 2024 – 2027.  Input collection for the new plan began at the Mid-Year Study Session in January.  Additional input opportunities will be shared as they arise.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The council reviewed the parent survey we administered last year and tentatively agreed to use the same questions again this year. Council members will email Kim Miller if they feel any changes should be made after further consideration of the survey.  Paper surveys will be available at Open House on Wednesday, March 27th and in the office March 25th – 28th.  Data collection will close on March 28th.  We will review survey data when we meet in May.

Site Council will have one parent vacancy for the upcoming school year. A brief notice of the vacancy, along with the purpose of Site Council, will be included in the school newsletter on March 18th and 25th.  We will request nominations for the vacancy on our parent survey. Ballots will be available at our annual spring concert in May and also in the school office the week of May 20th – 24th.  New council members will be announced in the school newsletter on June 3rd.


Items for future agenda:  School Plan for Student Achievement Review; Parent Survey Results

Our next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 1, 2024 at 11:45 a.m.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:09 p.m.
